
August 28, 2023 

 

Linda Kildahl 
Air Quality Planner 
Department of Ecology 
Air Quality Program 
PO Box 47600 
Olympia, WA 98504 
 
RE: WAC 173-442 HFC Rulemaking comment �meline 
 
Dear Ms. Kildahl, 
 
On behalf of the Associa�on of Washington Business and our members, I would like to thank the 
Department for their work to inform and update the stakeholder community on the progress of WAC 
173-443 (HFC) rulemaking. Our members appreciate the presenta�ons and opportunity to par�cipate in 
the rulemaking process. The ongoing webinars and presenta�ons have been appreciated and have 
provided helpful background informa�on for our members.  
 
Unfortunately, the stakeholder mee�ng on August 24th, 2023 raised a number of addi�onal ques�ons for 
our members and it is taking longer than expected to coordinate feedback from our membership to 
provide though�ul feedback to some of the issues raised.  AWB would like to request some addi�onal 
�me for the stakeholder community to provide feedback.  Trying to communicate with members and 
schedule mee�ngs this �me of year is difficult with the lead up to a long weekend further adding 
complica�ons. Our members would appreciate if the comment deadline was extended past Labor Day to 
allow us more �me to receive feedback from our members.  This will help provide Ecology staff with 
addi�onal details to inform their work. 
 
We appreciate the considera�on of this request. 
 
Thank you, 

 
 
 
 
 

Peter Godlewski 
Government Affairs Director for Energy, Environment and Water 
Associa�on of Washington Business 


